
VILLAGE OF GROSSE TETE MINUTES 
REGULAR MEETING 
January 13, 2021  

 
 
 

Mayor Michael Chauffe called the January 13, 2021 meeting to order at 4:14 p.m. Phillip Faveroth led 
the Prayer. The pledge was led by Mayor Michael Chauffe and the Meeting began. 
 
Present: Mayor Michael Chauffe, Alderwoman Jeanie David, Maintenance Supervisor Phillip 
Faveroth, Clerk Pam George, Alderman Clint Seneca, Alderman Marcus Hill, Attorney Robert 
Marionneaux, and Chief of Police Tommy Dardenne 
 
Absent: Fire Chief Mike Hughes 
 
Appoint Clerk - A motion was made by Alderman Clint Seneca to appoint Pamela H George as 
Municipal Clerk.  This motion seconded by Alderman Marcus Hill and passed 3 – 0. 
 
Appoint Town Attorney – A motion was made by Alderwoman Jeanie David and seconded by 
Alderman Marcus Hill to appoint Robert Marionneaux, Attorney at Law as the Town Attorney.  This 
motion passed 3 -0. 
 
Appoint Fire Chief – A motion was made by Alderman Marcus Hill and seconded by Alderman Clint 
Seneca to appoint Michael Hughes as Fire Chief for the Village of Grosse Tete.  This motion passed 
3 – 0. 
 
Appoint Mayor Pro Tem – A motion was made by Alderman Marcus Hill and seconded by Alderman 
Clint Seneca to appoint Alderwoman Jeanie David as Mayor Pro Tem.  This motion passed 3 – 0. 
 
David Crain – David Crain, a citizen of the Village of Grosse Tete addressed the Mayor and Board of 
Alderman about speeding along Bayou Road.  After discussion, it was decided to add an additional 
speed bump on Bayou Road.   
 
Alderman Marcus Hill inquired about speeding on Solari Lane and Willow Street.   After discussion, it 
was decided that a survey would be sent to each resident along Solari Lane as well as Willow Street 
from Eddie’s Food Mart north to Solari Lane to help the Board of Alderman decide if Speed Bumps 
would be beneficial to that area.   That information will be brought back to the Board of Alderman in 
February. 
 
Minutes:  Alderman Marcus Hill made a motion to dispense with the reading and approve the 
minutes of the Regular Meeting of December 10, 2020.  The motion was seconded by Alderman Clint 
Seneca and passed 3 – 0. 
 
Finances: Alderman Marcus Hill made a motion to approve the financial statements of December 31, 
2020 as presented. This motion was seconded by Alderman Clint Seneca and passed 3 – 0. 
 
Mayor’s Report:   
 
Attorney Robert Marionneaux has been working on a Servitude Agreement with owners of the 
Holliday Property where the proposed bypass road will be constructed.   Due to Covid-19, a meeting 
of the board of directors for Holliday Property has not been held and therefore the servitude has not 
been approved.    
 



Mayor Chauffe stated that he has been in contact with Union Pacific Railroad about the blocking of 
the tracks in Grosse Tete.  They assured him that they would work toward a solution to this problem. 
 
The Waterline project in Angelloz Subdivision has begun.    
 
The additional parking lot at the walking trail was completed and the paint has started to peel.  The 
contractor will stripe again. 
 
Police Department – No Report 
 
Fire Department – A Resolution authorizing Fire Chief Michael Hughes to apply for Assistance to 
Fire Fighters Grant.  The Resolution was voted on as follows:  YEAS: Alderman Marcus Hill, 
Alderman Clint Seneca and Alderwoman Jeanie David. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:38 p.m. 
  
Attest:          Approved: 
 
__________________________      _______________________ 
Pamela George, mmc       Michael Chauffe 
Village Clerk         Mayor 
 


